
Special Electors Meeting of August 18, 2020 
 

Meeting was held at the Town Hall in Sayner.  Meeting was called to order at 3:02 pm by Chairman Maines. The 

Chairman said notice was given that the Special Electors Meeting  would be held at the Town Hall in Sayner on Tuesday, 

August 18th, 2020,  immediately following the Board of Review.  Supervisor Schmidt, Kevin Rasmussen and  Clerk 

Brooker were present along with 5 other people.   

 

Elector Approval for the Lions Club to Build a Pavilion in the Old Schoolyard Park: 
 Chairman Maines reported that Tom Tameling had the building permit and building materials and was ready to 

go.  The Chairman then fielded questions about the Pavilion.  The following questions were answered. 

 

Size of Building: It will be 16 feet by 24 feet. 

Flooring:  Choices to pick from are gravel, rotten granite, concrete, or build on top of existing blacktopped area. 

Exact Location: To be determined yet.  Suggested building close to 155 with building running east to west. 

Who is paying:  Lions have $2600 from Vern Wiggenhauser Memorial (by request of Billie Wiggenhauser); Possibly 

$5000 from the Alexander Foundation; Lions will cover any additional money expense. 

 Supervisor Schmidt brought up that the fact that the $5,000 had already been earmarked for the Rec Building and 

thought it should not be used for the Pavilion.  Chairman Maines said Alex Reichel had asked that it be used for the 

Pavilion and said the funding can be discussed at the next meeting.   

 Supervisor Schmidt made a motion to approve the Lions Club building a new Pavilion, Dale Buss seconded; 

motion carried.   

 

Meeting adjourned at 3:07 pm. 

A voice recording of this meeting is available in the Clerk’s office. 

These minutes were taken at the Special Electors Meeting of the Town of Plum Lake held on the 18th day of August 2020 

and were entered in this Record Book by: 
 


